


 

 

3. I note that since the meeting a further Iwi representative was added, presumably 
unilaterally. Under what authority or power was this done? 

As Council works in partnership with Te Ātiawa there is mana whenua representation at 
different levels in the project as appropriate. We agreed that having two representatives on 
this advisory group was appropriate as they represent different needs of mana whenua and 
the community. 

4. Why is there no representative of the Friends of the Library on the Advisory Group?  

The advisory group is made up of representatives from different sectors of the community that 
have an interest in the library and service centre, plus an independent library expert. The 
scope of the representatives in the advisory group covers what we need at this stage of the 
project. As we progress through planning and design, representatives from other areas may 
be included as required. 

5. Why is the First Retail Group represented on the Advisory Group? A perusal of its 
website does not indicate any experience or interest in public libraries. Its role is to 
advise and promote commercial businesses. 

The advisory group member from the First Retail Group is there to provide input on behalf of 
Waikanae Town Centre retailers. He has extensive knowledge and expertise in retail and 
commercial business and has recently been working with many of the Waikanae Town Centre 
retailers. 

 
Ngā mihi  
 

 
Sean Mallon  
Group Manager Infrastructure Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka 
 
 




